
 

 

Newsletter:  Term 3, Week 3, 7th August 2020 

 

Kia Ora Koutou, 

 

We have had three great weeks to start Term 3.  There is a very excited buzz around the school as we 

get into the swing of our production planning and preparation.  It is looking like our performance will be 

in Week 9 of this term.  

 

Cross Country 

It was wonderful to see so many of our families on Wednesday enjoying our exciting school Cross Country 

supporting your children’s efforts. It was such a beautiful day, not sunny how we would have liked, but warm 

with no wind; Perfect conditions to showcase our students trying their best. 

 

 Congratulations to all our tamariki for setting personal goals and attaining those. A special ‘well done’ to our 

fantastic place getters who we were able to celebrate in the certificate assembly today. For those Year 4-6 

students selected for the Zone Cross Country, the hard work goes on as they prepare for this event at Barge 

Park which will be held on the 28th of August. Thank you to all our teachers for implementing Physical 

Education programmes to prepare our students. A big thank you to Mr. Higgison for organising another 

impressive Cross Country event. 

 

Slow Down Around Schools  

Please remember to drive at a safe speed around our school: this makes it safer for everyone.  This includes 

being safe in all the streets around our community. If you are dropping off or picking up, do think about where 

you park and if it is a safe position for all. Many thanks for caring for our tamariki. 

 

COVID-19 and On-Going Health Precautions for Term 3  

As we remain in Alert Level 1 and there continue to be cases of COVID-19 arriving in the country, it is vital 

that we keep up our hygiene routines. Please remind your tamariki about the importance of washing/sanitising 

hands and sneezing/coughing into their elbows. Also, if your child displays any symptoms please keep them 

home until they are symptom free. If your child does display any symptoms, it is recommended that they get 

tested for COVID-19 as a precautionary measure. 

 

Matariki in the 2nd to last week of Term 2.  

It was a wonderful day filled with celebration and many different activities. Tuakana teina was strongly evident 

throughout the school with our Rangitahi teaching others skills in many fun-filled activities. It was a wonderful 

day of sharing and celebration. Special thanks to Room 1 for organising such a wonderful event. Ka pai! 

 

Enjoy your weekend 

 

Nga Manaakitanga 

Jodi Edwards 
 

Please pay all outstanding fees and accounts ASAP:  We encourage you to use internet 

banking for any school payments. 

School Bank Account Number: 12-3092-0033347-00 



Jaggers’ Visit 
On Thursday last week, Eric and Barbara Jagger 

came to our school for a farewell visit before they left 

for town. The Jaggers’ have done a lot for this school 

over many decades - 

we use their land for 

events like Funky 

Fishing and Wild Kiwi. 

They talked to us about 

what school was like in the 1940s and showed us a few 

photos. Barbara was an ‘Office Girl’ in the 1980s prior 

to Joy taking up the role. We planted a kowhai tree to 

remember them.  

 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE NOTE TICKETS ARE STRICTLY LIMITED TO 50   



Gold Awards 

Congratulations to our Gold Award 

winners from Week 1 and Week 2.  Way 

to go kids!!  

Week 1 winners were: Rm 1 – Bruno, 

Adam, Saxon.  Rm 2 – Sol & Charlotte.  

Rm 3 – Lachlan & Hunter.  Kidspace – 

Griffin, Aubrey, Charlie B and Cosimo. 

Week 2 winners were: Rm 1 – Izzy & Daisy.  Rm 2 – Ruben & Scharlett.  

Rm 3 – Teagan & Tilly.  Kidspace – Nikau, Sophie, Lilly & Mackenzy. 

 

…Cross Country… 

On Wednesday Whangarei Heads School had their annual 
Cross Country event. It was amazing to see all those kids 
having fun. After the morning fog lifted, the sun came out. 
There was just the right amount of mud for a cross country 
event.  
 

It was great to have so many parents back at school after lockdown. We want to thank Heads Up 
Adventures for their generous donation of coffee which was much appreciated by the parents! 
Thanks to Whaea Belinda (R1 student teacher) for organising this and getting her sister Bianca in 
to help.  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



…Cross Country Results… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

12-Year-Old Boys 

 
1st Otis Cobb  
2nd Roey Wishoof 
3rd Itay Wishoof 

9-Year-Old Boys 

 
1st Isaac Davies 

2nd = Oliver Jones 

2nd = Caleb Drake 

4th Tommy Philpott 
5th Bailey Hollis 

12-Year-Old Girls 

 
1st  Ayla Nicklin 

2nd Johanna Gwilliam 

 

9-Year-Old Girls 

 

1st Scarlett Heywood 

2nd Moana W-C 

3rd Molly Dennis 

4th Aria Parr 
5th Zoe Caulton 

6th Jazmine Rewa 

11-Year-Old Boys 

 

1st Quinn Jessen 

2nd Bruno Parr 
3rd Adam Langdon 

4th Conor Wilson 

5th Brady Tait 
6th Saxon Willcocks 

8-Year-Old Boys 

 

1st Thomas McDonald 

2nd Lachlan Davies 

3rd Finn Bycroft 
4th Koby Kask 

11-Year-Old Girls 

 

1st Izzy Kake 

2nd Aden Edwards 

3rd Brianna Valent-Hay 

4th Lexi Holton 

5th Zara Wakelin 

6th Freya Temple 

 

8-Year-Old Girls 

 

1st Penny Barr 
2nd Grace Woods 

3rd Abigail Gwilliam 

4th Rony Kratz 

5th Macy Kake 

6th Charlotte Waters 

7th Aria Walker 
8th Emily Kersel 
9th Savannah Nicklin 

10th Florrie Robinson 

11th Tegan Wall 

10-Year-Old Boys 

 

1st Leroy Innes 

2nd Andrew O’Brien 

3rd Tristan Bates 

4th Ruben Woods 

5th Harper Tait 
6th Ryan Capey 

7th Kobi Walker 
8th Bailey Anderson 

9th Tayvin Rewa 

 

7-Year-Old Boys 

 

1st Arlo Innes 

2nd Eli Foote 

3rd Ben W-C 

4th Jonathan Kratz 

5th Lincoln Hartwell 
6th Arlo Benge 

7th Tyson Rewa 

8th George Roux de 

Buisson 
9th Reef Smith 

10th Hunter Durant 
11th Riley Croasdale 

12th Hugh Roelants 

10-Year-Old Girls 

 

1st Daisy Masutti 
2nd Lottie Gwilliam 

3rd Rosa Hunter-Willetts 

7-Year-Old Girls 

 

1st Poppy Dennis 

2nd Ella McDonald 

3rd Tilly Heywood 

4th Caiomhe Leahy 

5th Anna Watts 

 



School Photos 

School photos take place Tuesday August 18.  Children received order forms last week.  
Orders can be placed online, see order form for details.  Only cash or cheque orders need to 
be brought into the office. 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

Mon-Friday August 17 - 21   Rm 1 Technology Week 

Tuesday August 18    School Photos   

Wednesday August 26    WPSSA – Barge Park 

Thursday August 27    Rm 1 Banquet 

Mon-Wednesday September 7 – 9  Life Education 

Wed-Thursday September 16 - 17   School Production - Music Through the Decades 

Tuesday September 22    Rm 2 Market 

Wednesday September 23   Northland Cross Country – Barge Park 

Friday September 25    Last Day Term 3 

Monday October 12    First Day Term 4 

 

 

NEWSLETTER DELIVERY 

We would like to know how you want our fortnightly newsletter delivered to you.  As an Enviro 

school it would be great to send it out electronically, however if you wish to receive a hard 

copy, please fill out the below form and return it to the school office.  You can get your child 

to drop it to Paula or email her at office office@whangareiheads.school.nz  

Please note: If the office does not receive the below form, we will assume you are happy to 

receive an electronic copy. 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

YES, I would like to receive a paper copy of the school newsletter. 

 

Child’s name _______________________ Rm: _____________ 

 

mailto:office@whangareiheads.school.nz


 

 



 

 

 


